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RURAL MUNICIPALITY OF MORRIS

RIVERSIDE DYKE MEETING

The Council of the Rural Municipality of Morris held a public meeting on
Wednesday, October 20, 1999 at 7:30 p.m. in the Council Chambers of the
R. M. of Morris.

Reeve Herm Martens presided.
Council members present were: Ralph Groening, Sieg Neumann, Barry
Fraese, Denis Robert, Leo Kornelson.

The purpose of this meeting was to hold a public hearing for the purpose of
borrowing authorization for the construction of a flood protection Riverside
Community Dyke and the impacts of the 10% requirement for the
construction of the dyke.

There were approximately 15 people present for this meeting.

Reeve Herm Martens greeted everyone and explained that this meeting was
for the purpose of borrowing authorization for the Riverside Community
Dyke project.

Mr. Grant Macaulay, CAO of the R. M. of Morris, gave a short presentation
reviewing the Local Improvement Plan for this project, also indicating that
10% of the cost of the project must be recovered from the community being
protected. He explained the taxation impacts of this project borrowing and
showed the taxation increases for various properties within the proposed dyke
area. From the notice sent out, there was a correction to be made to the
amount to be borrowed. Natural Resources had previously provided project
costs but had omitted to include the engineering fees. Therefore, the total
costs are now $649,600.00 with the communities share being $64,960.00.

Mr. Tony Fast stated that he had paid to flood protect his property after the
1966 flood and again after the 1979 flood and now he is asked to flood proof
it again. He does not feel that this continual paying is fair.

Mr. Harold Klassen asked if there was a guarantee on the costs of the project.
Should there be an error made on the projected costs and the project would
increase in costs, would the community be held liable for the percentage of
these additional costs.

Mr. Klassen was informed that we were not aware of such guarantees but that
we would check into the matter further.

Mr. Wayne Penner questioned if there was truly a desire and want for the
dyke project because of the costs involved.

Mr. Ron Barkman stated that we have to assume that the estimates are correct
and that the information that they are using in their calculations are correct.

Mr. Lorne Kornelson stated that they need protection and this community
dyke must be built.

Mr. Levi Kornelson also mentioned that the building of the dyke should
proceed.

Council expressed a view of a desire to have everyone flood protected. The
Riverside community is a very low area and needs this protection.
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Mr. Ron Barkman mentioned that a survey had been done with the
homeowners in the community dyke. Of this survey, 15 had indicated support
and 3 indicated no and 1 that was undecided. The vacant landowners were
not contacted in this survey.

Of the homeowners present a show of hands, there were 9 that indicated
support for the project and none that were opposed. This gave council an
indication of general support and desire to have dyke built and continue with
the project.

It was asked if certain properties could be excluded from these local
improvement charges for the dyke repayment.

They were informed that all properties within the dyke area are subject to
paying for the debenture payments required.

It was also mentioned that those properties living north of the “Z” dyke have
paid nothing for that protection. Those properties north of the floodway have
also paid nothing. This is not a fair method of conducting this flood
protection service.

Council indicated that there should be contact with the new Provincial
Government on the 10% share of the dyke costs and also on the price
guarantee for the construction costs.

There was one homeowner in the audience that had not yet been reimbursed
for his 20% holdback on his MEMO claim. It was realized that he should
have been reimbursed a long time ago and that the matter would be looked
into immediately.

The meeting was adjourned at 9:00 a.m.
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